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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:  Office of the Governor 
 Legislative Budget Board 
 Senate Committee on Health and Human Services 
 House Committee on Human Services 
 House Committee on Public Health 
 
FROM: External Relations Division, Health and Human Services Commission  
 
DATE:  March 21, 2008 
 
SUBJECT: Amendment to the Community Based Alternatives waiver 
 
Pursuant to the 2008-2009 General Appropriations Act (Article II, Health and Human Services 
Commission, Rider 31(a), H.B. 1, 80th Legislature, Regular Session, 2007), this memo serves as 
notification that the Health and Human Services Commission (HHSC) is submitting to the 
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services an amendment to the Community Based 
Alternatives (CBA) program waiver, under the authority of Section 1915(c) of the Social 
Security Act. 
 
The current Section 1915(c) waiver is approved from September 1, 2007 to August 31, 2012.  
The CBA program provides home and community-based services to people who are elderly and 
to adults with disabilities as a cost-effective alternative to living in a nursing home.  
 
This amendment removes the Dallas and Tarrant service areas from the geographical location in 
which the CBA program is offered.  The CBA program will not be available in counties served 
by the Integrated Care Management (ICM) waiver, which was implemented on February 1, 2008.  
The Dallas ICM service area consists of Collin, Dallas, Ellis, Hunt, Kaufman, Navarro, and 
Rockwall counties.  The Tarrant ICM service area consists of Denton, Hood, Johnson, Parker, 
Tarrant, and Wise counties.  This amendment also removes the prohibition on payment for 
routine dental services. 
 
Participants who previously received CBA services and currently live in the ICM service 
delivery area will continue to receive the same services through the ICM 1915(c) waivers.  ICM 
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members who are determined eligible to receive CBA waiver services on or after February 1, 
2008, will receive those services through an ICM 1915(c) waiver. 
 
HHSC requests that the waiver amendment be approved for the period beginning  
February 1, 2008, through August 31, 2012.  This amendment maintains cost neutrality of 
service costs for waiver years 2008 through 2012.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional information. Kay Ghahremani, 
Deputy Director for Medicaid and CHIP Policy Development serves as the lead staff in this 
matter and can be reached at 512-491-1339, or by e-mail at Kay.Ghahremani@hhsc.state.tx.us.  
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